January Term 21st day of Term March 25th, 2024

Commission in session pursuant to adjournment at the Courthouse
in Bowling Green, County of Pike, State of Missouri;
Bill Allen, Presiding Commissioner, Present
Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner, Present
Brock Bailey, Western Commissioner, Present

Brock Bailey called the meeting to order at 9:00am and moved to accept the agenda as presented. Tom
Wallace seconded the motion. Brock Bailey, yes. Tom Wallace, yes. Bill Allen, yes.

Tom Wallace made a motion to accept mail and approve bills as presented. Brock Bailey seconded the
motion. Tom Wallace, yes. Brock Bailey, yes. Bill Allen, yes.

Jared Atkinson, Road and Bridge Supervisor, met with Commission to discuss issues and concerns.
-Pike 310- Calcium projects
-Chapius tile issue on Pike 114
-Discussed overhead doors at County shed.
-Discussed fence at alternate site will bid out as soon as specs are determined.
-Discussed repairs needed for the fence at the County shed after wind damage.

Commission spoke with Cindy Hultz, MTRCOG, to confirm stopping of the water line project for Pike 136
and Pike 137. Bill Allen emailed Kylel Pociask and Kevin Cupka, MSU Archeologist.

Kim Luebrecht, Recorder, met with the Commission regarding records needed and appropriately signed.

Mark Bair, Alderman of Bowling Green, Linda Luebrecht, Bowling Green City Administrator, and Kim
Luebrecht, Alderman of Bowling Green, met with the Commission regarding a sidewalk project. Possible
sidewalk project would reduce the Courthouse lawn and widen the streets on all sides of the square.

Stephen Korte, Sheriff, met with the Commission about an issue at the Jail.

-Discussed legal issues.

-Discussed automobile purchases and funds.

_Insurance settlement will almost cover the expense of three used vehicles. The Insurance check
is to be deposited to the County General Revenue Account.

Tara Eskew, Collector, met with the Commission to discuss contracting collection services with the City of
Bowling Green and Louisiana. Other municipalities are considering the County doing collections and all
municipalities were contacted. Some are choosing to not change and others are still considering or in the
decision process.
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